
May 17, 2019 

 

Hi Everyone. 

I am delighted to announce to our Departmental community in the form of a Departmental Acknowledgement, the 

promotion to Professor of two of our members. I can share this news now that the University’s Board of Governor 

has ratified decisions made at the Departmental, Faculty and University level. 

Nancy Braverman, jointly appointed with the Department of Human Genetics, is a clinician-investigator who is a 

world leader in peroxisomal disorders. She was also recognized for her work in implementing clinical trials in this 

group of disorders and for her relentless and effective advocacy on behalf of affected children and their families. 

Indra Gupta, a member of our Division of Pediatric Nephrology, is also a clinician-investigator with a focus on the 

genetics that underlie congenital anomalies of the renal system which is often a precedent for chronic renal 

disease in children, A triple threat, Indra was also recognized for her contributions to her peer community 

internationally and locally (she is Interim Deputy Scientific Director of the RI-MUHC presently). She is also currently 

the Program Director for PGME in pediatric nephrology. 

Please join me in congratulating Nancy and Indra on this personal accomplishment which is a fitting recognition for 

substantial academic contributions over their career. 

Have a great long weekend everyone! 
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